
 
 

July 15, 2020 

Mr. Joseph R. Biden 

c/o Biden for President 

PO Box 58714 

Philadelphia, PA 19102 

 

Mr. Biden, 

On behalf of the members and supporters of the National 

Right to Work Committee, I urge you to demonstrate your 

commitment to justice and fairness for workers by rejecting any 

support you have received from the corrupt leadership of the 

United Auto Workers (UAW). 

As of early June, 10 senior officials of the UAW have pled 

guilty to federal crimes including embezzlement, racketeering, 

and labor law violations. 

Former UAW President Gary Jones, who himself only pled 

guilty just over two months ago, admitted to “scheming with at 

least six [ . . . ] union officials” to spend over a million 

dollars in union treasury money, much of it forced dues 

extracted from workers in non-Right to Work states. 

An ongoing probe by the Justice Department has uncovered 

shocking corruption and rampant misconduct in the UAW, spanning 

at least a decade. 

The investigation, led by U.S. Attorney Matthew Schneider, 

has repeatedly suggested that the current UAW top brass’ failure 

to cooperate is likely to lead to a government takeover of the 

union, much like what happened to the Teamsters just over 30 

years ago. 

Disturbingly, however, it seems as though UAW officials are 

deliberately stalling in a cynical ploy to “run out the clock” 

on the Trump Justice Department, in the hopes that your 

administration will let them off the hook. 



 

It is no surprise, therefore, that these same union bosses 

are currently spending millions to get you elected. 

Ordinary Americans have ample reason to suspect that there 

is a connection between UAW President Rory Gamble’s enthusiastic 

endorsement of your presidential bid on April 21 and his 

nonchalance in the face of U.S. Attorney Schneider’s warnings 

about a federal takeover of the UAW. 

This is troubling, to say the least. 

If you are elected, a refusal to stand up to the UAW would 

taint your Justice Department from day one, sending a clear 

message to American workers that union boss malfeasance will 

continue to go unpunished so long as Big Labor has greased the 

right palms. 

Americans deserve a president who will put the rights of 

workers above the demands of union bosses. It is for this reason 

that I am calling on you to disavow the support of these UAW 

kingpins, and to return any funds they have contributed to your 

campaign. 

Sincerely, 

 

Mark Mix 


